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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Thursday September 11, 2014
Scituate Library
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Jessi Finnie

Mike Heger

Toni Snee

Conrad Ello

Karen Cafield

Joe Sullivan
Ed DiSalvio

Jacelquine Carr


Carl Campagna


Dave Capelle


1. Meeting Called to Order – By  at 7:05 PM by Ed DiSalvio
Library Update:
Conrad Ellos is here to update the team with the progress with the Library Project. They have been working since the last week of July with the Library team on developing the program and what the Library needs to house in the future. They have been in contact with the MBLC with the progress. 

Presentation: 

Discussion of the project schedule was reviewed with the team. It will be an 8 month aggressive design schedule, 2 month bidding process, and 14 months of construction. Move in and opening day would be Labor Day of 2016. 
Program verification: 33,700 sq ft this is a ball park square footage of the new building. He reviewed the possible breakout per area square footage within each program. 

Preliminary Planning: Conrad reviewed 3 separate possible layouts that he went over with the team. Each involved the possible locations of the additions and how it is incorporated with the existing building. The idea is that the extrusion of the building has a seamless transition. 

Option 2 seems to be most favorable with a building addition of 2 stories to the North side. Addition will be 10,000 sq. (5,000 sq. ft. on each floor). The main top floor of the building will have high ceilings, the circulation desk with have great view with a great big open space with low shelving. Adults will be on the first floor, existing children’s area will now become the “staff area”. They hope to construct a possible fireplace/chimney in the periodicals nook area. Northeast corner would have an indoor/outdoor covered reading porch (2nd level), a wonderful amenity during the nice weather. Conrad reviewed that the sight lines at circulation desk can be seen throughout the whole library. 
Rendering: A rendering of the new space was presented to show how open and the light will fill the new space. There is an exposed truss system that is existing, which they hope to expose during the renovation. These trusses are made of heavy timber and in great shape.  The Lower level houses the Children are as well as a program and teen area. The ground level will have its own entry, they are exploring ways to achieve higher ceiling heights at this level. Conrad and his team are working on different ways to successfully allow as much light into the space with a large skylight. 
The entrance to the building is something Odens Ellos is tackling right now. They want the space to be more welcoming and easier to access. They would like to see the cedar roof to be replaced with a new cedar roofing system. The warmth and texture of the roof has a nice tie in with the other historic buildings in the town. The lower entrance could have a lower walled garden. 

Conrad reviewed the trees that come in conflict with the new addition. There is one tree that was donated by the garden club that can possibly be relocated. The other two are older, but by removing them it will allow for a great deal of sunlight.

Dave: will there be quiet rooms in the teen area. 

Jessi: currently we do not. The children don’t need it, and if the teens need it they are welcome to book the rooms upstairs. We like the teen areas to be visible to everyone. This space is open so that it can be monitored. 

Ed: are we still on budget with all the proposed changes

Joe: on Sept 15 we are looking for schematic design which will be priced. It will be similar; I will know better middle of October once we get a handle on materials and mechanical aspects. 

Carl: if the trusses are exposed will they be finished

Conrad:  yes they are in good shape they will need staining or painting

Carl: in one of the elevations you mentioned wood siding; I found that maintenance is always important to take into account

Conrad: yes of course everything at some point has a life span, we will look at materials with a long life. If it is wood, it will be a good weathering wood. 

Carl: how do you plan to handle the warm air in the high ceiling heights?
Conrad: possible fans, and operable windows 

Joe: there could be possible heat recover on the windows; the engineer will look into this. 

Carl: for budget sq. ft cost what are we looking at

Joe: We are looking at $300-350 sq. foot, but we are at early stages and flexible. 

Conrad: we looked at the finical numbers early on, and it is a light budget, but the roof form is strong and there are not a lot of tricky transition and flashing that will need to happen. 

Jaqueline; Jessi are all your original concerns with the first plan resolved with these plans

Jessi: yes I feel we are for the most part very happy. We have many meetings to review the plans further 

Dave: When would the first viewing with the public happen?
Joe: I meet with the selectmen on the 21st. 

Conrad: I would like to have a handle on cost and show something to the public that is possible, so maybe sometime in November. 

Jaqueline: when I look at this it reminds me of something in the Midwest. A town like Scituate should show the wonderful historical architecture. Winchester public library incorporates the new England feel yet high tech, maybe this is something we can work on? 

Conrad: it is a wide footprint and we want to bring in as much as possible. Cost drives a lot of what you can do. We need to work with existing roof pitches as well. But we will work with everything. 
Jessi: I do think when you walk into the building there is going to be such a different feel. Popping out the attic space and exposing the trusses is going to be a beautiful feature.  

Joe gave the team an update on the Temp Space in regards to pricing:
Option 1 Pier 44- 14 months cost of $180,000

Option 2 Rental of temp Space – 14 months cost of $471,000

Option 3 Rental of trailers- 14m on the cost of $377,800 

LEED Certification update: The pricing has come back as $100k to go for LEED, we feel this is a high figure and we asked him to revisit this number. Weather we go for LEED or not, the new building will meet at lot of the requirements. The rebate is at least 100k so you will get your money back. Platinum is just not in our budget, but Joe thinks silver is attainable. 
Jessi: this is not budgeted for; we will have to use funds to pay this up front. We need to make a decision on this soon. 

Jaqueline: is there a reason why would we not do this

Jesse: Only because the numbers aren’t really in the budget

Joe: I could write in the contract that we need to meet a certain qualification to be sure we can get the reimbursement. 

Contract Update: Joe updated the team that the contract has been reviewed by legal council and the town Admin. We hope to have it signed and back for next Wednesday. It is currently in the hands of Oudens Ellos lawyer’s hands for review. 

Public Safety Update: Ed had a meeting yesterday with Tricia and felt that the public safety project is falling behind. She is looking for a PR campaign similar to what the school projects have been doing. Ed has called the OPM to help in scheduling a public meeting for this. 

Next Meeting: October 9 2014  @ 7pm

Adjournment: 8:50pm 1st Motion Carl, 2nd Motion Dave
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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